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TO: Stew Messman and Larry Lewis   State of 

Washington 
Department of 

Ecology 
FROM: Jim Armstrong  

SUBJECT: McRae Meat Packing Effluent Evaluation 

DATE: September 13, 1973  

On Friday, August 17, 1973, an effluent evaluation was made at McRae Meat Packers.  
The survey started at 0930 hours and lasted until 1430 hours with samples taken every one 
half hour. 

McRae started killing at approximately 0700 hours and finished at 1230 hours.  The 
effluent to the river did not start flowing until 0930 hours. 

At 1400 hours blood appeared in the sea gate outfall. 

Late in the afternoon the cattle pens were washed out.  The drainage from these pens goes 
to the river. 

The total flow from 0752 hours to 1537 hours was 680 cubic feet, or 4,086.4 gallons.  
There were eight people working at the slaughter house for a total of 80 gallons of 
domestic sewage at 10 gallons per day per person. 

Usually cattle are slaughtered twice a week at this plant, but due to the beef situation, cattle 
were only slaughtered one day that week (August 13-17, 1973). 

Forty-five cattle were killed.  Of these, one was deemed unfit for human consumption by 
the U.S.D.A. inspector.  Approximately 52% of the live weight is dressed beef. 

The total live weight for these cattle was 49,310 pounds.  Of this, 25,641.2 pounds were 
dressed weight and 23,668.8 pounds were sent to a pet food company. 

Most of the blood is drained into a portable tank and dumped in a field near the slaughter 
house. 
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